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Honourable Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina,  

Honourable Guests, Friends and Colleagues,  

It is a special honour to be present here, and to be able to address you today on your 

Birthday. First and foremost, I would like to wish you, in my mother language, Portuguese, 

‘muitas repetições’, which translates roughly to ‘may you have many more’ filled with 

health and joy.  

Bangladesh has come a long way since you first took office, and even a longer way if we look 

from the time your Father, the Honourable Sheikh Mujibur Rahman, in office. We all 

remember the doom prophecies of your country as a ‘basket-case’ made during those 

difficult times, but we all are able to witness, during your mandate, how Bangladesh 

attained the qualification of ‘Middle Development Country’.  

Last year, on the 21st of October, the European Union and Bangladesh held the 9th session 

of their Joint Commission, where both parts reviewed political developments,  discussing 

the role of democracy, the rule of law and good governance, reaffirming their commitment 

to strengthen cooperation in the field of human rights on the basis of shared principles and 

internationally recognized human rights standards.  

In February the 5th this year , the European Parliament and Bangladesh’s authorities 

promoted a public discussion of the future of bilateral trade relations in light of the ongoing 

negotiations on the future of the EU-Bangladesh trading partnership after 2023 which I 

attended as a guest speaker. 

I would like to stress today that it is imperative for the European Union to keep its full 

engagement with the development of the country within the set of values that unite us, 

among them the pillar of secularism invoked by the founder of the nation and uphold by 

you.  

In this occasion, I would also like to commend yours and your office’s efforts in hosting the 

Rohingya people fleeing violence in Myanmar. It is our deeply felt wish that Bangladesh, 

with due assistance from the European authorities, continues to work towards a lasting 

solution to this crisis. 

Let me assure you, Dear Excellency, Madame Prime Minister, that the South Asia 

Democratic Forum, within its capacities, will do its utmost to assist you and office, in your 

efforts towards the Bangladesh’s development -  in peace, tolerance and freedom. 
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